

Dear Friends,

We want to thank you, our users and supporters, for making 2014 one of our best years yet. It has been an incredible journey for Incapsula as we continue to grow with the rapidly evolving security landscape.

This year cyber security made some of the biggest headlines. Names like Poodle, Heartbleed, Shellshock, and Lizard Squad dominated the news and the importance of cyber security correspondingly grew. Our offerings expanded as we witnessed an unprecedented increase in the number of large-scale DDoS threats in 2014.

A few things we accomplished this year include:

- Launched More Data Centers Our newest data center sites include Hong Kong, Stockholm, New Zealand, and more. Collectively, this is a huge step in allowing us to offer our users the fastest available service.
- Rolling Out 'Behemoth' The underlying technology powering Incapsula's services is our custom-built scrubbing hardware, Behemoth, which we have rolled out to several global cities this year. The maximum capacity of each machine is 170Gbps, with the ability to process up to 100 million packets per second.
- Protecting More Websites We are also very proud to state that the number of websites protected by our services grew 300 percent this past year.

In the coming year we will continue to provide outstanding service to our customers and ensure the safety of your websites. Our goal in 2015 is to continue to protect our clients against the worst cyber attacks and evolve our offerings as the need for website security continues to expand. We thank all of our customers, partners, and friends for their continued business and support. We wish you all the best during the holiday season and a Happy New Year!

Best regards,

Marc Gaffan, CEO Incapsula